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LOCAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

March 28, 2016
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center

A G E N D A 

Welcome and Call to Order






David Fox
Approval of Minutes







David Fox

STAFF REPORTS

President’s Report







Lorette Hoover
Institutional Effectiveness






Monique Baucham

Academic Affairs







Melanie Thornton

Student Affairs








Tara Askew

Administrative Services







Karen Thomas
Operations








Tommy Wilson

Economic Development
Lorette Hoover
Institutional Advancement






Gloria Johnson

Community & College Relations






Cheryl Myers

Adjourn








David Fox


Columbus Technical College 
Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, February 22, 2016
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:  Velma Bright, David Fox, Slade Johnson, David McCurry, John Pritchett, and Ben Richardson
Staff Present:  Tara Askew, Monique Baucham, April Hopson, Gloria Johnson, Lorette Hoover, Cheryl Myers, Melanie Thornton, and Tommy Wilson
Guests:  Donald Thrasher, Valerie Richardson, Matt Dennis, Tara Scott, Susan Hollingsworth, Lacie Spencer
Call to Order:  Chairman David Fox called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Fox called for any corrections, deletions or additions to the minutes as written. After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the Minutes for January 25, 2016.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.
Ms. Hoover welcomed and introduced our invited guests, Columbus Technical College’s (CTC) GOAL, Rick Perkins, and EAGLE representatives for the year 2016 as:  Donald Thrasher, CTC 2016 GOAL Winner; Valerie Richardson, GOAL Coordinator; Matt Dennis, GOAL Nominating Instructor; Tara Scott, Rick Perkins/Tim Justice Instructor of the Year Winner; Susan Hollingsworth, Rick Perkins Coordinator; and Lacie Spencer, CTC 2016 EAGLE Winner 
Staff Reports

President’s Report

Lorette Hoover’s report included:
· Ms. Hoover shared with the Board a list of Columbus Technical College’s (CTC) up-coming and off-campus events.  She asked them to mark their calendars and as other events come up, the Board will be informed of them at the next meeting.
Ms. Hoover asked Ms. Hopson to give her quarterly update on Adult Education (AE).
April Hopson’s report on Adult Education included:
· Adult Education had their first audit conducted on February 8-11th since moving from Muscogee County in 2013. A final report of the audit will be made available in June 2016.
· Ms. Hopson gave special thanks to the staffs for assisting with the setup for the audit team.
· GED Testing Service pre-announced a change in the GED’s passing test scores for high school equivalency. The GED test score passing level of 150 has changed to the following levels:
· Pass/High School Equivalency
145 – 164
· GED College Ready

165 – 174
· GED College Ready + Credit
175 – 200
· AE is looking into adding ESL classes at the Pine Mountain location for the ESL community.
· Stewart County’s Superintendent has offered both a new location for classes, and to join the AE board.  She will meet with AE next Wednesday to discuss the new location.
· David McCurry, Superintendent of Chattahoochee County, will meet with AE to discuss moving from the portable building into a new larger building located in Chattahoochee County.
· A new superintendent from Quitman County has joined the AE board.
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Institutional Effectiveness
Monique Baucham’ s report included:
Institutional Effectiveness
· Noel Levitz, student satisfaction survey, will launch on March 7, 2016.

· Colleague Survey closed on February 19, 2016. The results will be distributed by March 2, 2016 to the PLT. 

· Class Climate – now have the ability to facilitate course evaluations in three formats, online, paper, and hybrid. 

· Strategic Planning Taskforce Committees are underway. A pep rally was held on February 4, 2016. The Taskforce Committees are:
· New Employee Orientation

· Retention

· Alumni

· Employee Recognition (training focus)

· Professional Development

· Marketing
· Planning Day will be held on March 21, 2016.  Topics of discussion will include:
· Course evaluation and survey design

· Academic Program Review

· Positive Discipline Training
Perkins
· Budget for FY2017 will be presented in March.
Academic Affairs

Melanie Thornton’s report included:

Division of Health Science & Nursing
· Of the 14 students enrolled in the Nurse Aid Program, 13 completed and one withdrew. 
· Of the 33 Move-On-When-Ready (MOWR) students enrolled, combined from Harris and Muscogee County, 31 completed the program and two withdrew.
· The Dental Assisting and Dental Hygiene programs hosted a Dentistry workshop on February 9, 2016.
Division of Professional and Technical Services
· On January 14, 2016, the Professional and Technical Services division held a Pinning Ceremony for fall and summer graduates.  The guest speaker was Mr. Frank Braski from TSYS and Columbus Makes IT!  
· On January 29, 2016, several members of the Professional and Technical Services division participated in the TIEGA (Metals – Transportation – Automotive – Aviation) Winter Conference 2016.
Division of Academic Support
· SEMN 1000, a seminar course known on campus as the freshman orientation class is going really well. As part of the Quality Enhancement Plan (QEP), the use of Accuplacer was enacted to test students’ basic skills in the area of computer literacy.

· Many students have tested out and still expressed interest in extra technology help. As a result, the students suggested organizing a Gaming Club. 
· Will Burgan, Dean of Academic Support, is conducting weekly interest meetings in the Library, and is in the process of getting the club recognized as a formal club at the College. 

· Twenty students have signed the petition and the weekly interest meetings are growing. 
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· The Gaming Club will promote a more positive image of gamers and gaming, focusing on the benefits of building creativity and critical thinking skills; and will create networking opportunities for starting or joining gaming groups on campus.
· In the future, students will be able to challenge students from other technical college clubs in Georgia and the Columbus State University Club.

Services to the Community
· On January 26, 2016, Fort Benning’s Colonel Hilmes and Sergeant Major Floyd toured Professional and Technical Services programs including Air Conditioning, Automotive, Engineering, Machine Tool, and Welding.
Student Affairs

Tara Askew’s report included:
Enrollment
· Applications received 1,500 and new and returning 542
· Spring Semester 2016 total enrollment is 3,310
· Reginald Roberson has been hired as the Director of Enrollment Services.  Mr. Roberson will oversee the offices of admissions, testing, and recruitment.  He served as Coordinator of Military Recruitment and Enrollment Services at Troy University.
· Military students training at the Armor School in Fort Benning have been admitted to CTC to enroll in courses in the Technical Studies Associate Degree Program.

· Enrollment Services and Economic Development have been working in partnership to meet the needs of civilian and military personnel working at Martin Army Community Hospital (MACH).
Recruitment and Student Activities

· During the Student Leadership Council Meeting on February 17, a motion was made to approve a new Gaming Club. 
Retention Efforts
· The Director of the CARE Center and members of the Student Affairs’ team provided training on the Early Alert Management System to faculty, staff, and economic development instructors.
Office of Disability and Special Services
· The department is planning a Nontraditional Career Open House to be held on March 12, 2016 at 9:00 a.m. on campus. 
Administrative Services

Lorette Hoover’s report for Karen Thomas included:
· Ms. Hoover gave the financial report for the period ending January 31, 2016.
· The Risk assessment of Administrative Services has been completed and the final report has been received.
· Department of Audits will no longer perform full audits of the State Agency due to the lack of hiring auditors.
· The Technical College System of Georgia (TCSG) has committed for all colleges to begin using the CONCUR travel system as of January 2017. CONCUR will replace the current system being used to process travel related payments. The new system will be implemented at all technical colleges in Georgia. 
Operations

Tommy Wilson’s report included:
Mr. Wilson expressed his appreciation for what Ms. Hopson has done with the Adult Ed program to bring recognition to the college.

· Math Counts was held at the college on Saturday, February 20th with a total of 84-85 students in attendance.

· Upgrades are ongoing in Information Technology.
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· Lisa Beck from TCSG will be on campus March 9th to review the new upcoming community plans and the TCSG Hazardous plans. 

· William Whatley has been hired as the new Maintenance Technician.

· CTC and Columbus Consolidated Government have partnered as a polling precinct for Fox, North Highlands, and Beallwood voting districts. Polling events are scheduled in the Student Center as following:
· Presidential preference primary-March 1st;
· General Primary/Non Partisan Election-May 24th; 
· General Primary/ Non Partisan Run off (if necessary)-July 26th;
· General Election-November 8th;
· Additional security cameras are being installed to provide coverage of the campus’ parking lots.

· An approximately $7,000 Grant from the Columbus Fraternal Order of Police has been approved for body armor for the CTC Campus police.
Economic Development

Lorette Hoover’s report for Jamie Loyd included:
· Ongoing activities and events with MOWR, 9th Grade Academy, and Ft. Benning.

· Economic Development spearheaded efforts aimed at teaching Licensed Practical Nursing at MACH.
· The 2016 Manufacturing Appreciation Week’s Awards Luncheon will be held in Atlanta on April 21, 2016.
Institutional Advancement

Gloria Johnson’s report included:
Ms. Johnson reported that Brandie had her baby boy on January 17th.  The family is doing well and Brandie is expected to return on April 4th.

· Two Aranas Scholarships were selected this month and presented to members of the newest Radiology Technology class.  
· A new scholarship sponsored by the Columbus Bar Association was presented to a CTC student enrolled in the Paralegal program.
· Six of the seven new trustees have now completed their orientation.
Community & College Relations 
Cheryl Myers report included:
· A vendor called Third Wave Digital has been selected to rebuild the CTC college website.
· Website Traffic from Jan. 26-Feb.18th indicated a total of 147,625 Page views.
· Facebook “Likes” increased from 7,684 to 7,711 since Jan. 26.
· Twitter followers increased from 462 to 473 since Jan. 26.
· A total of 11 stories were picked up by news coverage since the week of Jan 7th.
Old Business: - None
New Business: - None
Adjourn:  There being no other business for discussion, the Board adjourned at 1:36 p.m.  The date of the next Board meeting is scheduled for March 28, 2016.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Mary Alexander, President’s Office[image: image2.png]



